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November 12, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
Enclosed for your review is the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) proviso response for span of control and supervision within DAJD’s Juvenile Division as required by Ordinance 16312 and accompanying documents.  DAJD is committed to providing high quality detention programs and services to youth involved in the criminal justice system with the 
long-term, overall goal that addressing change in youth behaviors today will prevent the youth from entering the adult criminal justice system.

The King County Council in adopting the 2009 budget directed DAJD to respond to the following proviso:

…$100,000 shall not be encumbered or expended prior to the review and approval by motion of a report describing the span of control and supervision within the department of adult and juvenile’s juvenile detention division.  The report shall include:  a review of the current staff and supervisor assignments within the juvenile division; identification of secure detention and other division staff; a description of existing span of control and supervision for the division, with specific discussion on how staffing and supervision change when the detention population is below projected levels; identification of collective bargaining agreement provisions that relate to span of control and supervision; and recommendation for changes in supervision or staff assignment that might produce savings. 
The report attached details the span of control and supervision of DAJD’s Juvenile Division, including summarizing supervisor responsibilities, number of direct staff reports, and how staffing has adjusted with population changes.  Additionally, the report outlines two ongoing recommendations:  (1) continue to review policies and practices to find the most efficient staffing models, and (2) continue to work with the criminal justice partners to reduce the secure detention population, thereby providing opportunities to further impact staffing and supervision.  DAJD continues to be guided by best practices from other jurisdictions as well as changes in the behavior and classification of the youth detained to inform policies and practices.  As evidenced by the Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan and related ongoing efforts, DAJD’s Juvenile Division is committed to working with all criminal justice agencies to support initiatives in an effort to reduce population, which will impact staffing and supervision.  
Thank you for your review of the attached proviso and accompanying motion.   If you have any questions or concerns regarding this report, please contact Kathy Van Olst, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-296-1268.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive
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Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Kathy Van Olst, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD)


Hikari Tamura, Deputy Director, DAJD
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Pam Jones, Director, Juvenile Division DAJD
